
August 8, 2022 

 

The Rich Township Board met at the Township Hall. The meeting was called to order at 

6 pm. We recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Members Present: Chittick-Harvey, Curell, Mohr, Running. Members Absent: Scheuer. 

Visitors: Jack & Joan Knowlton, Ron Gromak. 

Due to the absence of Scheuer, motion by Running, supported by Chittick-Harvey to 

appoint Curell to chair the meeting. MOTION CARRIED. 

Motion by Chittick-Harvey, supported by Running to approve the agenda. MOTION 

CARRIED. 

 Motion by Chittick-Harvey, supported by Curell to accept into record the minutes of the 

July meeting as drafted. MOTION CARRIED. 

 Motion by Chittick-Harvey, supported by Running to accept into record the Treasurers’ 

Report as presented. MOTION CARRIED. 

 Motion by Mohr, supported by Running, to pay monthly bills from the General Fund, 

$6894.52 with checks numbered13785 through 13800; from the Cemetery Fund, $1851.92 with 

checks numbered 1184 & 1185, and from the Mosquito Account $15,500.00 with check number 

1088. MOTION CARRIED. 

 We discussed the situation with our former ordinance officer and getting possession of 

the files that he has. He was expected to be at the meeting tonight to turn them over but was ill 

and did not attend the meeting. We will wait a few more days and make efforts to contact him. 

Motion by Chittick-Harvey, supported by Curell to send him a letter on August 15 if we have not 

received the documents by then. MOTION CARRIED. 

 Motion by Running, supported by Chittick-Harvey to approve 3 PA 116 applications 

from Paramount Enterprises, Brent Robinson, numbered 01-2022, 02-2022, and 03-2022 for 

parcel ID #’s 018-006-001-03, 018-006-006-02, 018-004-001-60, 018-004-001-40, 018-003-020-

00, and 018-003-019-02. MOTION CARRIED. 

 There was brief discussion about election results. 

 There were 2 zoning permits issued since the last meeting: 1. Bryan Silvernail 678 Brown 

Road for a Solar Panel Array  2. Levi Ernst 227 Millington Road for a 30 x 50 pole barn. 

 Clerk has received 2 items of correspondence – Lapeer County EMS report and a letter  

regarding a county wide household hazardous waste collection scheduled for September 21 to 

take place in Imlay City. All agreed that our residents would likely not travel that far to 

participate, we may take part in a collection scheduled for next spring at a closer location.  

 During public comment time, questions were asked about when the Binden Road bridge 

will be done and if anyone knows about Lapeer Schools opening the Lapeer West building back 

up for students.  

 Motion by Chittick-Harvey, supported by Running to adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 6:27. 

 

 

_____________________________  ____________________________ 

Pamela Running, Clerk   David Scheuer, Supervisor 

 

 


